Thirty-six ex-students from the Dandenong High School Class of 1975 gathered in Room A20 (old Latin room, Room 1) from 3pm – 6pm on Saturday 17th October 2015 to celebrate their 40th anniversary. Many loud explosions of, “I remember you” erupted frequently. An enormous amount of laughing arose as stories were retold over a cuppa. Class photos and The Gate articles were perused. Missing names were filled in. Tributes were made to those who are no longer with us; both staff and students. Items of memorabilia were shared. 
A very interesting tour of the school was conducted by Sally-Ann Dowman, a current senior staff member. We still have our wonderful memories even though many buildings and trees have been demolished. The new structures will no doubt suit the new generations. 
Fascinating DHS memorabilia from 1919 to the present was displayed in the DHSESA archive’s room for our perusal. 
The reunion then moved to the Dandenong R.S.L. Palm Room for a Cocktail/Finger food dinner and drinks. We were joined by three ex-staff members. Some students attended the evening and not the day, and vice-versa. Six partners attended. Apologies and messages from those unable to attend were conveyed. The traditional cake cutting by our Dux, some speeches and a spontaneous singing of the school song followed. Fine food, drinks and chatting made for a most enjoyable evening. 
A small number then relocated to Chris’ Rockstar Bar in Dandenong for some 1980’s rock music, drinks and dancing to conclude a marvellous reunion. 
